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Board Meetings 

The next three  

Board meetings will 

be held at 

7:00 P.M. on 

 

Apr. 8th 

May 13th 

Jun. 10th 
 

at 
The Clubhouse  

23372 Niguel Rd. 

Pool Area Renovations 

A decision was made to postpone the ren-

ovation of the pool area fence to next 

fall.  There was a concern that the work 

would not be completed before the pool 

area was scheduled to open in April 2014.  

In November 2014, we will be replacing 

the fence and the pool deck.  Preparations 

are underway at this time to insure we are 

ready to go at that time. 

 

Pool Heaters 

The pool heaters will be turned on as of 

April 1, 2014.  We want to encourage you 

and your family to enjoy the pool this 

spring and summer! 

 

Pool Area Wi-Fi 

We want to remind you that we have Wi-

Fi at the pool area for our residents.  The 

pass code is: cvhapool. 
 

Access Key Fobs 

In order to accommodate our residents, 

the Board has approved the issuance of a 

2nd key fob to residents.  The cost for the 

2nd key fob will be $50.00.  Please note 

that only two fobs will be issued per 

household.  If you would like to purchase 

a 2nd fob, please call our management 

and they will assist you. 

 

Sidewalk Clearance 

Please check your property, (front and 

back in some cases) to insure the plant 

material is properly trimmed away from 

the sidewalks and or streets.  We have 

many properties with overgrown or en-

croaching plant material.  This plant mate-

rial often creates a hazardous condition 

for pedestrians and vehicles trying to pass 

by the property.  If you need help or a 

referral for a landscaper that can help 

you, please feel free to call our manage-

ment office and ask for references.  Your 

routine maintenance of these areas is ap-

preciated. 

 

 

 

Architectural Changes 
 

Please remember that you may not make 

ANY change to the exterior of your home 

without first obtaining written authoriza-

tion from the association.  If you want to 

make a change, you must submit an archi-

tectural variance request form to the man-

agement office.  The request will then be 

submitted to the Architectural Committee 

for review.  If approved, you may then 

proceed with your project.  Please note 

that this process can take up to 30 days. 

Your cooperation in this matter is greatly 

appreciated.   

 

Pest Concerns 

Please check your yard for standing water 

that accumulates in bird baths, fountains, 

water dishes, etc.  It has been reported 

that we will have a serious problem with 

mosquitoes this year, including the possi-

ble problem with West Nile Virus.  Be 

sure to eliminate or treat any standing 

water.  Also, we ask that you not leave 

pet food outside your home.  The food 

will often attracts rodents and can also 

attract larger animals to your yard and 

home.  If you have a problem with mos-

quitoes in your yard or see areas of stand-

ing water or if you have problems with 

rodents in your yard such as mice or rats, 

you can call Vector Control at (949) 654-

2421. 




